DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Osan Middle School

Parent Connection
December 11, 2009

Parent Information

Christmas Holidays: December 21 - January 1
School resumes on January 4, 2010

What’s Happening at Osan Middle?

Swimming Meet...December 12 @ Osan Middle School

Student Council Gift Wrapping at the BX......... December 13

Korean Exchange Day Visitors........ December 16

Health Screening for middle school students....December 14, 16, and 18
We are in need of a lunch monitor during the time frame of 11:30 — 12:30
Mondays - Fridays. This is a paid position. If you are interested, please
contact the school at 784-7256.



Please go to the website AAFES website to make a difference in the way we
feed our students: http://odin.aafes.com/nutrition/08/survey.htm
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Spirit Week

December 14 — 18

Monday — Bingo
Tuesday — Jeopardy
Wednesday — Giant Word Search
Thursday — Which Cup has the Marble?
Friday — Find the Leader



Join Your Local
Boy Scouts Troop
TODAY!

Ages 11 {or 6% Grade)
through 17 years
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@‘ BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA,



Attention Students!

The Osan Wing Staff Agency’s MLK Observance Committee is hosting a Dr. Martin
Luther King, Jr. Essay contest in honor of the man whose dream changed America
forever.

2010 ESSAY THEME
How has Dr. King’s dream of equality affected all mankind?

DETAILS

e Open to all students

o Winner will read (if available) their essay at the Martin Luther King, Jr.
Commemorative Service 22 January 2010

e Essays cannot exceed 500 words

e One essay submission per student

e Essay contest will run from 1 December 2009 to 7 January 2010

e Essays MUST be typed 12 point font, double spaced OR Handwritten,
double spaced

o 1% 2" & 3" Prizes will be awarded

DEADLINE
All essays must be submitted by 5:00pm on Thursday, 7 January, 2010

For further information please contact TSgt Bell at DSN 784-9007 or e-mail
cassandra.bell@osan.af.mil



DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

DEPENDENTS SCHOOQOLS
Osan Middle School
Unit 2037
APO AP 96278-2037

11 December 2009

Dear Parents and Staff,

As required by the Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) of 1986, our building has
been inspected for asbestos-containing materials (ACM). The most recent inspection was conducted
on 28-30 August 2009 in accordance with Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) regulations and
DoDEA policy. The results of the inspection indicate that we do not have asbestos materials in our
buildings.

As required by EPA, a triennial re-inspection and six month periodic surveillance program is in
effect for asbestos materials that remain in place, and their condition will be closely monitored. A
copy of the Asbestos Management Plan which includes the recommended management response
action for ACM, is kept in our office and is available for your rc : pu have any questions or

concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at 784-6272.




